

Guía examen de proficiencia en inglés

Programas de pregrado



Explicación de cada sección

Estructura del examen



Listening

Comprensión de escucha



Reading



Comprensión de lectura



Writing

Producción escrita



Speaking



Producción oral

El examen se compone de **4 partes** y un total de **100 puntos**, distribuidos en las diferentes secciones.

Listening

Esta sección del examen se compone de **6 partes** y la sumatoria total es de **25 puntos**.

El tiempo aproximado para la prueba es entre 20 y 30 minutos (El tiempo asignado para esta prueba variará dependiendo de la duración de las grabaciones).

Part 1

Preguntas de opción múltiple, para identificar detalles específicos de cinco conversaciones cortas.

Part 2

Preguntas de emparejamiento, para identificar elecciones hechas en una conversación.

Part 3

Preguntas de opción múltiple, para identificar detalles de una conversación de más de un minuto de duración.

Part 4

Preguntas de verdadero o falso, para identificar la idea principal a partir de publicidad presentada de manera oral.

Part 5

Preguntas de opción múltiple, para identificar datos personales y selección de opciones por parte de un interlocutor.

Part 6

Preguntas de opción múltiple, para identificar detalles a partir de una narración turística.

Recomendaciones

- Lea cuidadosamente los enunciados, las preguntas y respuestas antes de contestar.
- Conteste a medida que escuche la grabación, puesto que la plataforma está configurada para cerrarse una vez finalice el tiempo asignado. Tenga en cuenta que repetir las grabaciones varias veces limitará su tiempo de respuesta en las preguntas subsecuentes.
- Escuche la grabación completa antes de volver a reproducirla, ya que al seleccionar un momento diferente de la grabación volverá a cargar todo el audio y esto puede tomar más tiempo.
- Tenga en cuenta el tiempo total de la prueba definido en las instrucciones. Una vez este finalice la plataforma se cerrará y guardará las respuestas que se seleccionaron hasta el momento del cierre. No se asignará más tiempo fuera del establecido, por lo cual, cada estudiante se hace responsable del uso del mismo durante el transcurso de esta sección del examen.
- Una vez que ingrese, el tiempo empezará a transcurrir. Si sale de la prueba el reloj no se detendrá y esta se cerrará cuando el tiempo finalice. No podrá volver a acceder a la prueba una vez que el tiempo concluya, por tanto, ábrala solo cuando la vaya a responder en su totalidad.

Reading & Use of language

Esta sección del examen se compone de **9 partes** y la sumatoria total es de **50 puntos**.

El tiempo para responder esta sección es **1 hora**.

Part 1

Preguntas de emparejamiento, para identificar avisos o señales comunes con una explicación de las mismas.

Part 2

Preguntas de opción múltiple, para identificar la mejor respuesta a una pregunta conversacional.

Part 3

Identificar las opciones que mejor completen el guion de una conversación.

Part 4

Preguntas de emparejamiento, para identificar el producto o servicio que mejor supla la necesidad de una persona.

Reading & Use of language

Part 5

Preguntas de múltiple respuesta, para identificar información detallada de un texto.

Part 6

Preguntas de múltiple respuesta, para realizar inferencias sobre la temática o los detalles de un texto.

Part 7

Preguntas de múltiple respuesta, para identificar detalles que se hallan en dos textos.

Part 8

Preguntas de múltiple respuesta, para completar un texto para identificar el uso de la lengua.

Part 9

Preguntas de emparejamiento, para identificar vocabulario específico a través de pistas contextuales.

Recomendaciones

- Lea cuidadosamente los enunciados, las preguntas y respuestas antes de contestar.
- Tenga en cuenta el tiempo total de la prueba definido en las instrucciones. Una vez este finalice la plataforma se cerrará y guardará las respuestas que se seleccionaron hasta el momento del cierre. No se asignará más tiempo fuera del establecido, por lo cual, cada estudiante se hace responsable del uso del mismo durante el transcurso de esta sección del examen.
- Una vez que ingrese, el tiempo empezará a transcurrir. Si sale de la prueba el reloj no se detendrá y esta se cerrará cuando el tiempo finalice. No podrá volver a acceder a la prueba una vez que el tiempo concluya, por tanto, ábrala solo cuando la vaya a responder en su totalidad.
- Debe resolver primero la prueba de comprensión de escucha (listening) para poder desbloquear esta sección en la plataforma, debe seguir la secuencia para poder avanzar.
- Puede navegar las diferentes partes de la prueba y avanzar en caso de no saber la respuesta, sin embargo, recomendamos contestar a todas las preguntas antes de que finalice el tiempo.

Writing

Esta sección del examen se compone de **2 partes** y la sumatoria total es de **10 puntos**.

El tiempo asignado para esta prueba es **27 minutos**.

Part 1

Escrito de opinión a partir de preguntas orientadoras.

Part 2

Escritura de un correo electrónico o una carta de respuesta a una solicitud.

Recomendaciones

- Tenga en cuenta el tiempo total de la prueba definido en las instrucciones. Una vez este finalice la plataforma se cerrará y guardará las respuestas que se seleccionaron hasta el momento del cierre. No se asignará más tiempo fuera del establecido, por lo cual, cada estudiante se hace responsable del uso del mismo durante el transcurso de esta sección del examen.
- Responda únicamente a lo solicitado. Las respuestas que den argumentos frente a temáticas o que mencionen detalles no requeridos en la instrucción no serán tenidos en cuenta en la puntuación.
- Tenga en cuenta los siguientes aspectos a evaluar: cumplimiento del mínimo de palabras, respuesta en forma de texto (el uso de vocabulario u oraciones aisladas tendrán una puntuación inferior); uso adecuado del vocabulario, tanto en su escritura como de acuerdo al contexto; uso adecuado de la gramática del nivel; construcción adecuada de oraciones y respuesta precisa a lo solicitado.
- Una vez que ingrese, el tiempo empezará a transcurrir. Si sale de la prueba el reloj no se detendrá y esta se cerrará cuando el tiempo finalice. No podrá volver a acceder a la prueba una vez que el tiempo concluya, por tanto, ábrala solo cuando la vaya a responder en su totalidad.

Speaking

Esta sección del examen se compone de **2 partes**, la sumatoria total es de **10 puntos**.

El tiempo asignado para esta prueba es **27 minutos**.

Part 1

Preguntas acerca de información personal, hechos relacionados con rutinas, experiencias y planes a futuro.

Part 2

Descripción de una imagen.

Part 3

Ofrecer una opinión en respuesta a una pregunta.

Recomendaciones

- Una vez finalice las tres primeras pruebas, se activarán las partes del examen oral. Deberá grabar videos cortos para responder a las preguntas solicitadas.
- Esta parte no tiene tiempo límite, pero la plataforma se cerrará por completo a las 4:00 p.m., por lo cual, tenga en cuenta que no podrá registrarse ninguna respuesta después de la hora establecida de finalización de recepción de respuestas.

Modo de aplicación

Los estudiantes interesados en presentar el examen deben hacer el pago del mismo en la tesorería de la Universidad y registrarse a través del formulario de inscripción, en las fechas correspondientes.

El examen de proficiencia en inglés se aplica a través del Campus Virtual de la Universidad de Boyacá y se administra de manera **presencial** en las salas de informática.

La sección de producción oral se presenta por medio de videos que se suben al campus virtual.

Los resultados se publican entre 2 y 3 semanas después de la fecha de presentación del examen.



Muestra de examen

Tenga en cuenta que la diagramación del examen será distinta en la plataforma virtual, ya que esta muestra fue diseñada para compartir la metodología de la prueba, pero se verá de manera diferente en el examen final.



LISTENING

PART 1

Usted escuchará cinco conversaciones cortas.

Responda a la pregunta con la opción adecuada, seleccione la respuesta correcta (**A**, **B** o **C**) de acuerdo con la conversación.

Solo una respuesta es correcta.

1	How much did the person finally pay for the food in the hotel?	A. 50 euros B. 15 euros C. 65 euros
2	What is the new English teacher's name?	A. Daniel Robinson B. Robert Williams C. Robinson Daniels
3	When can the person take the final test on a different date?	A. On January 10 th . B. On January 30 th . C. On January 13 th .
4	What time will the bus be at the station?	A. 11:15 B. 10:15 C. 10:45
5	What will the people eat at the ice cream shop?	A. Fruit salad with ice cream. B. A tuna sandwich. C. Ice cream and a hamburger.

PART 2

Escuche la siguiente conversación y responda a la pregunta formulada en el ejercicio, seleccionando una respuesta para cada día basándose en la información proporcionada por la grabación.

What activities will the university offer each day?

	DAY	SPORTS
6	Monday	Baseball.
7	Tuesday	Mini-golf.
8	Wednesday	Ping-pong.
9	Thursday	Basketball.
10	Friday	Football.
		Cycling
		Volleyball.
		Swimming.

PART 3

Usted escuchará una conversación corta.

Responda a las preguntas de esta página seleccionando la opción correcta (**A**, **B** o **C**) según lo que escuche en la conversación. Todas las preguntas de esta página se basarán en la grabación que encontrará a continuación.

11	When will the person plan to go to the library?	A. On Monday. B. On Saturday. C. On Sunday.
12	How much does the person finally have to pay for returning the books late?	A. 3 dollars. B. 5 dollars. C. 6 dollars.
13	What book does the person want to reserve to take home?	A. A horror book. B. A science fiction book. C. A romance book.

PART 4

Escuche los siguientes anuncios publicitarios y determine si las afirmaciones que encontrará son verdaderas (**TRUE**) o falsas (**FALSE**), según la información proporcionada en las grabaciones.

ADVERTISEMENT 1

14	The person who accepts this offer will work 7 days a week.	True False
15	One of the responsibilities consists of serving hot drinks to clients.	True False

ADVERTISEMENT 2

16	Both women and men must be taller than 1,70 m. to participate.	True False
17	If the person is under 18 years old, they need permission from their parents.	True False

PART 5

Escuchará una conversación corta. Seleccione la opción (**A, B, C o D**) que mejor responda a las preguntas que encontrará a continuación. Solo una opción es correcta.

ONLINE PROFILE INFORMATION

18	Name of the person:	A. John Huntley. B. Jhon Juntly. C. John Juntley. D. Yohn Huntliy.
19	What languages does the person speak?	A. English, Spanish and German. B. English, Spanish, and French. C. Spanish, German, and French. D. German and French.
20	Address of the person:	A. 54 Station Road and 4 th Avenue. B. 64 Station Road and 14 th avenue C. 4 th Station Road and 54 Avenue D. 34 Station Road and 40 th Avenue.

PART 6

Escuche la información provista por la grabación.

Seleccione la opción (**A, B, C o D**) que mejor responda a las preguntas que encontrará a continuación. Solamente una opción es correcta.

21	What year was Mount Rushmore finished?	A. In 1923. B. In 1934. C. In 1939. D. In 1937.
22	How much does the entry ticket cost?	A. 10 dollars. B. It is free. C. 6 dollars. D. 8 dollars.
23	At what time can you visit Mount Rushmore in August?	A. From 8 a.m. to 9 p.m. B. From 5 a.m. to 11 p.m. C. From 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. D. From 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.
24	What place in Mount Rushmore was NOT mentioned in the recording?	A. A café. B. An ice cream shop. C. A hotel. D. A gift shop.
25	What is the least recommended time of the year to visit Mount Rushmore?	A. January, because of the low temperatures. B. June and July, because of the summer. C. October, because it is less busy. D. May and September, because they are very popular.



READING AND USE OF LANGUAGE

PART 1

¿Qué aviso (A-G) coincide con la información brindada?

Seleccione la opción (A-G) que mejor coincida con la información proporcionada.

Solo una opción es correcta.

A	Please leave the door closed to avoid any incident.
B	Caution. Wet floor.
C	Free parking from 8 to 11. A \$2 ticket will be charged from 12 to 8.
D	Please do not use your camera in the museum.
E	Do not leave your bags on the street. Use the garbage can.
F	Electric fence. Do not touch!
G	Recycle your water bottles.

1	If you open this room, you must always keep it closed to prevent accidents.
2	Be careful when you walk around this area; you might fall if you are not careful.
3	You may park your car at no cost if you come in the morning, but you have to pay some money if you keep your car here after noon.
4	You must not use electronic devices in this place, photography is not permitted.
5	When you need to throw away your trash, you must always use a specific item to do it.

PART 2

Complete las cinco conversaciones con la respuesta más adecuada.

Seleccione la opción (A, B o C) que mejor responda a la pregunta o frase que encontrará a continuación. Solo una respuesta es correcta.

6	Where are you from?	A. I was born in Bucaramanga. B. I come from school. C. We work from Monday to Friday.
7	Will you come to our party tonight?	A. I will travel tonight. B. Yes, I am going with my brothers. C. I love to party with friends.
8	Have you ever been to another country?	A. She has been at home. B. No, my country of origin is Brazil. C. Yes. I have traveled all around Europe.
9	What time does the class start?	A. I wake up at 6:00 in the morning. B. The teacher starts at 8:00. C. I don't have class with you.
10	What is your dad doing now?	A. I am doing exercise now. B. My dad lives in Paipa. C. He is working at the moment.

PART 3

Complete la siguiente conversación.

Seleccione la opción que mejor complete la conversación.

Solo una opción es correcta para cada espacio.

Person 1: 11 []

Person 2: Yes, I'm looking for a formal party dress. I have an important celebration this weekend and I want to look elegant.

Person 1: We have several different styles available. What color do you like?

Person 2: 12 []

Person 1: Perfect, come with me. I'll show you a few options. This blue dress would be perfect for the occasion. What do you think about it?

Person 2: 13 []

Person 1: This dress is on sale for \$50. We also have a special offer this week: if you buy this dress, you will get a 20% discount on any accessory.

Person 2: Sounds great. What accessories do you have to match the dress?

Person 1: 14 []

Person 2: Wonderful! I'll take the dress and also this necklace. Do you accept credit cards?

Person 1: Yes. We accept credit and debit cards, as well as cash payments. How would you like to pay?

Person 2: 15 []

A	I love it! What's its price?
B	We have a wide variety of accessories. We have necklaces, purses and bracelets.
C	My mother doesn't like the color red.
D	I would like a black or a blue dress.
E	There is a check for \$20 at home.
F	Hello. Can I help you?
G	There are no accessories at this store.
H	I will pay with my credit card.

PART 4

A continuación, encontrará una serie de personas que buscan un producto o servicio en particular. Seleccione el producto o servicio (**A-G**) de los avisos clasificados (**CLASSIFIED ADS**) que mejor corresponda a lo que requiere cada persona. Solo una respuesta es correcta para cada persona.

CLASSIFIED ADS	
A	Find your perfect outfit here. Our collection features unique clothes ideal for all types of ceremonies and celebrations. Discover a variety of styles that will make you feel beautiful on every special day.
B	Make your party unforgettable! Our event planner service offers different menus for events at your home or company. From appetizers to desserts, we will provide your guests a great experience they won't forget. Our services go from \$500 to \$1250.
C	Capture your favorite moments with our high-resolution camera smartphones. Whether you are exploring new places or enjoying nature, our phones will help you keep your most precious memories.
D	Looking for a reliable laptop for your university projects? At Ace Electronics we have brand new laptops, tablets, and many other electronic devices available that are perfect for your needs. We also sell used electronics and all of them are under \$700.
E	Sit back and enjoy your free time. Our home service will keep your house neat and tidy, so you can focus on what's important to you. Book now and experience the convenience of a fresh home without any stress.
F	Get fit anytime, anywhere with our easy-to-use fitness app! Access hundreds of workouts, track your progress, and reach your fitness goals. Download now and start your journey to a healthier life!
G	Try the best food at our cozy restaurant! Eat one of our delicious dishes made with fresh, local ingredients. Whether it is a casual lunch or a special dinner, we have got the perfect meal for you!

PEOPLE	
16	Esteban is currently looking for a good laptop to use for his university homework. He has saved around \$800 to buy it, and he's hoping to find something new that will last throughout his studies.
17	Sofia is interested in finding a home cleaning service for her two-bedroom house. She's looking for a reliable and thorough cleaning service that can help her maintain an organized home, giving her more time to focus on other aspects of her life.
18	Juan needs to hire an event organizer for a birthday party at his home for 50 people. He wants a varied menu that can accommodate different food preferences for all the guests. He's also looking for a person or company that can provide excellent service and delicious food within his \$700 budget.
19	Laura needs a new mobile phone for her job as a travel influencer. She wants a device that can take beautiful images of the places she visits and is easy to carry around during her trips.
20	Mary is looking for a nice dress for her beach party next summer. She wants something elegant but also adequate for a casual party by the sea.

PART 5

Lea el siguiente texto y responda las preguntas.

¿Son las siguientes oraciones "Correctas" (**Right**) o "Incorrectas" (**Wrong**)? Si no hay suficiente información en el texto para responder "Correcto" (**Right**) o "Incorrecto" (**Wrong**), seleccione "No dice" (**Doesn't say**).

The Thames Tunnel was a tunnel built under the river Thames in London. It was the first tunnel ever built under the river, and many people considered it an amazing achievement when it was first available; some even called it the eighth wonder of the world, although this was an exaggeration.

In 1843, it opened to pedestrians only, attracting people from far and wide to see the wonder. On its first day, five thousand people entered the tunnel and walked its length of almost 400 meters. The Thames Tunnel served people from all classes. The working class used it to cross from one side of the river to another, while for the middle and upper classes, it was a tourist experience. In the age of sailing and horse-drawn coaches, people traveled a long way to visit the tunnel, but this was not enough to make the tunnel a financial success. It had cost over £500,000 to complete, which, in those days, was a considerable amount of money. And even though it attracted about 2 million people each year, each person only paid a penny to use it.

The original goal was for the tunnel to be used by trucks to transport cargo so that it could bring in a profit. However, this plan failed, and the tunnel eventually became nothing more than a tourist attraction selling souvenirs. In 1865, the tunnel became part of the London Underground railway system, which continues to be its use today.

Glossary

- **Tunnel:** tunel
- **Upper class:** Clase alta
- **Achievement:** logro
- **Horse-drawn Coach:** carruaje de caballos
- **Pedestrian:** peatón, transeúnte
- **Cargo:** Carga, Cargamento

21	The Thames Tunnel was the first to be built under the river.		
	<i>Right</i>	<i>Wrong</i>	<i>Doesn't say</i>
22	The tunnel was the ninth wonder of the world in 1843.		
	<i>Right</i>	<i>Wrong</i>	<i>Doesn't say</i>
23	The tunnel was designed by Marc Isambard Brunel.		
	<i>Right</i>	<i>Wrong</i>	<i>Doesn't say</i>
24	The original objective of the tunnel was to be a tourist site.		
	<i>Right</i>	<i>Wrong</i>	<i>Doesn't say</i>
25	The tunnel reopened in 2010 as part of the London train system.		
	<i>Right</i>	<i>Wrong</i>	<i>Doesn't say</i>

PART 6

lea el siguiente texto y responda a las preguntas.

Seleccione la opción (A, B o C) que mejor responda a las afirmaciones o preguntas según la información proporcionada en el texto.

Exploring Mount Everest: The Tallest Peak on Earth

Welcome to Mount Everest, the tallest mountain in the world! Located in the Himalayas, Mount Everest stands at an incredible height of 8,848 meters above sea level. It has long been a dream for adventurers and climbers alike to conquer this beautiful peak.

Mount Everest' highest point was first reached by Sir Edmund Hillary of New Zealand and Tenzing Norgay, a Sherpa of Nepal, on May 29, 1953. Since then, thousands of climbers have tried to reach the summit, with different degrees of success.

The journey to Mount Everest begins in the town of Lukla, Nepal, where explorers start a long journey through the stunning Khumbu Valley that lasts several days. Along the way, adventurers pass through beautiful Sherpa villages, Buddhist monasteries, and amazing alpine landscapes.

As climbers go higher, they need to get used to the altitude to avoid getting sick. This involves taking regular rest days and ascending slowly to allow the body to adjust to the thinner air.

Reaching the summit of Mount Everest is not easy. Climbers face extreme weather conditions, icy terrain, and the risk of avalanches and illnesses related to altitude. Only the most experienced climbers with proper training and support have a chance of reaching the top.

Despite the challenges, standing on the summit of Mount Everest is a very special, incomparable experience. The panoramic views of the surrounding mountains and the sense of success make it an adventure that happens only once in the lives of those adventurers who dare to attempt it.

Glossary

- **Conquer:** conquistar.
- **Sherpa:** Indígenas de los himalayas que son guías de escalada.
- **Summit:** cima, cumbre.
- **Icy Terrain:** terreno helado.
- **Panoramic:** panorámico.
- **Attempt:** intentar.

26

According to the text, where is Mount Everest situated?

- A. New Zealand.
- B. The Himalayas.
- C. The Rocky Mountains.

27

Who was the first person to reach the highest point of Mount Everest?

- A. Sir Edmund Hillary.
- B. Both Sir Edmund Hillary and Tenzing Norgay.
- C. Tenzing Norgay.

28

According to the text, where does the journey to Mount Everest begin?

- A. Kathmandu, Nepal.
- B. Lukla, Nepal.
- C. Khumbu Valley, Nepal.

29

What are some challenges that climbers experience when attempting to summit Mount Everest?

- A. Warm temperatures and flat terrain.
- B. Tropical rainforests and gentle slopes.
- C. Extreme weather conditions and icy terrain.

30

What is described as a "very special, incomparable experience" in the text?

- A. Climbing Mount Everest.
- B. Standing on the summit of Mount Everest.
- C. Trekking through the Khumbu Valley.

PART 7

Lea los siguientes textos y seleccione la opción (A, B, C o D) que mejor responda a la información solicitada.



Evergreen Estates Realty
Your Home, Our Priority!

OPTION 1 **Price: \$200,000**

Comfortable house for sale. three bedrooms, two bathrooms. Kitchen, living room, and small garden. Quiet neighborhood. Close to some shops but far from public transportation.

OPTION 2 **Price: \$185,000**

Comfortable apartment available. One bedroom, one bathroom. Includes a kitchen, living room, and balcony. Located in a peaceful area. Convenient access to shops and public transport.

OPTION 3 **Price: \$350,000**

Spacious house located in an industrial district. It has big living spaces, high ceilings, and large windows providing nice natural light. Close proximity to factories and warehouses. Can be noisy during the day but quiet at night.

**Seller
Information**

 **House seller:**
Jack Ryan
Telephone: (555) 210-9876

 **Apartment seller:**
Elle Woods
Telephone: (555) 987-6543

Appointments to show the houses can be booked only on weekdays from 2 to 5 p.m.

Book your appointments by calling this number:
(555) 395-9754

To: Steve Rogers

From: Diana Prince

Date: Sunday, February 25th

Hi Steve,

Since you told me you are looking for a house in Chicago, I sent you some information about some nice houses for you and I have already set an appointment for two days from today.

I told the seller you are looking for a small place for a single person, it must be in a nice area without a lot of noise since you work from home, and you also need it to be close to the bus station.

The seller told me that the prices do not include a garage, the garage will have an extra cost of \$20,000 and since I know you need a space for your car, you must add that price to the total cost.

The seller told me you can pay using a bank loan to pay for the house, but I know you have the money in cash, and you don't like to ask for money from the banks, so he said the process will be faster if you pay that way.

See you in two days.
Sincerely,
Diana

31	Date of the appointment with the seller:	A. Sunday, February 25th B. Monday, February 26th C. Tuesday, February 27th D. Saturday, March 1st
32	Best house or apartment option:	A. Option 1 B. Option 2 C. Option 3
33	Salesperson phone number:	A. (555) 210-9876 B. (555) 987-6543 C. (555) 395-9754
34	Cost of the house or apartment with a garage:	A. 220,000 B. 205,000 C. 370,000 D. 185,000
35	Method of payment:	A. Money transfer. B. Bank loan. C. Cash.

PART 8

Complete el siguiente texto eligiendo la palabra más adecuada de la lista para cada espacio. Cada palabra se puede usar **solo una vez** y solo una es correcta según el contexto.

Niccolò Paganini, born in 1782, was a famous Italian violinist **36** [] composer. His amazing talent and skill made **37** [] famous all across Europe. He traveled a **38** [], playing concerts in many countries and impressing audiences with his music. Paganini's music showed how good he was at playing **39** [] violin. His ability to play difficult music with precision and talent made him a **40** [] famous artist.

Even though he had some personal problems, like health issues and money troubles, he always stayed focused on his music. All through his life, Paganini's music stayed popular, and he influenced **41** [] future musicians. His music still makes people happy and is **42** [] by musicians everywhere **43** [] the world.

Paganini's concerts were famous for their exciting energy and impressive skills. His music made people **44** [] strong emotions, and everyone who heard him play remembered it. His reputation as a great violin player stays strong, with his music still being played and enjoyed **45** [] musicians all over the world.

Options:

• And	• Him	• Played
• By	• In	• The
• Feel	• Lot	• To
• Go	• Many	• Very
• Had	• Much	•

PART 9

A continuación, se presentan una serie de descripciones.

Seleccione la palabra de la lista que mejor complete cada una de ellas.

Solo una respuesta es correcta para cada descripción.

46	I woke up late today because I forgot to set my [] and I arrived late to class. It is necessary that I adjust the right time on it tonight, or I will be late to class again.	
47	Last night, I was watching a documentary about [], these birds are so cute, they have a white and black coat to swim and fish in the Antarctic Ocean. They always look so elegant in the cold weather.	Alarm clock
48	Sometimes when I need to read, I forget to wear my [] and I cannot see very well. The doctor said that I needed to use them whenever I wanted to read or write because this way my eyes won't hurt or feel tired.	Bell
49	A [] is a big building where there are many shops and places to eat. People go to this place to buy clothes, shoes, toys, and other things they need. Some of these even have movie theaters and playgrounds for children. You can also find restaurants and fast-food places where you can eat pizza, burgers, or other tasty food. They are usually very busy, especially on weekends when families go shopping together.	Glasses
50	Some farmers drive a [] to prepare the land before cultivating. This vehicle has two very big wheels in the back, and two smaller wheels in the front. This vehicle moves very slowly and sometimes it causes slow traffic when it is not on a field.	Guitar
		Mall
		Parrot
		Penguin
		Restaurant
		Tractor
		Truck

WRITING

PART 1

Responda las siguientes preguntas en un texto conciso y detallado, asegurándose de proporcionar toda la información necesaria para brindar una respuesta completa a cada una de las preguntas solicitadas. Escriba un mínimo de 40 palabras.

- If you could live in a different country, which one would you choose and why?
- What do you love about Colombia?

PART 2

Redacte una carta que contenga todos los detalles necesarios para responder adecuadamente a la correspondencia adjunta. Asegúrese de proporcionar información completa en contestación a todos los aspectos solicitados. Escriba un mínimo de 40 palabras.

Dear student,

I hope this message finds you well. I wanted to announce that you have received one of our scholarships, but first we would like to confirm some information from you. What is your full name? What program are you currently studying, and what semester are you in? What will you do during the semester to keep the scholarship?

Congratulations on your scholarship.

Sincerely,
Dr. Sean Wilson.
Rector

RESPUESTAS

LISTENING

1	A
2	A
3	C
4	A
5	A

6	Baseball
7	Mini-golf
8	Ping-pong
9	Basketball
10	Football

11	B
12	C
13	A

14	False
15	True
16	True
17	True

18	A
19	A
20	A

21	C
22	B
23	A
24	C
25	A

READING AND USE OF LANGUAGE

1	A
2	B
3	C
4	D
5	E

6	A
7	B
8	C
9	B
10	C

11	F
12	D
13	A
14	B
15	H

16	D
17	E
18	B
19	C
20	A

21	RIGHT
22	WRONG
23	DOESN'T SAY
24	WRONG
25	DOESN'T SAY

26	B
27	B
28	C
29	C
30	B

31	C
32	B
33	B
34	B
35	C

36	AND
37	HIM
38	LOT
39	THE
40	VERY

41	MANY
42	PLAYED
43	IN
44	FEEL
45	BY

46	ALARM CLOCK
47	PENGUIN
48	GLASSES
49	MALL
50	TRACTOR

WRITING

Part 1

If I could live in a different country, I would choose Japan. I am interested in its unique culture and beautiful places. The combination of traditional and modern life in cities like Tokyo and Kyoto are very interesting for me.

What I love about Colombia is its diversity in both culture and nature. The people are very friendly, and the landscapes, such as the Coffee Region and the Amazon rainforest, are beautiful. These things make Colombia a wonderful place.

Part 2

Dear Dr. Wilson,

Thank you for your message and i want to thank you for the scholarship. My full name is Pedro Suarez. I am currently studying Architecture and I am in eighth semester. During this semester, I will keep my grades above 4.0 and I will actively participate in campus activities to fulfill the scholarship's requirements.

*Best regards,
Pedro.*